REGULAR MEETING
APRIL 11, 2023
9:00 A.M.

The Lafayette County Commission met on the above date and hour for a regular
scheduled meeting. The meeting was held in the County Commissioners Meeting Room
at the Lafayette County Courthouse in Mayo, Florida. The following members were
present: Commissioner Lance Lamb, Dist. 1; Commissioner Mason Byrd, Dist. 2;
Commissioner Lisa Walker, Dist. 3; Commissioner Anthony Adams, Dist. 4;
Commissioner Earnest L. Jones, Dist. 5; and Leenette McMillan-Fredriksson, County
Attorney.

APPROVE THE MINUTES

On a motion by Mr. Byrd and a second by Mr. Lamb, the Board voted
unanimously to approve the minutes.

NATIONAL HEALTHCARE DECISIONS DAY PROCLAMATION

On a motion by Mr. Lamb and a second by Mrs. Walker. the Board voted
unanimously to read the proclamation by title only. On a motion by Mr. Lamb and a
second by Mrs. Walker, the Board voted unanimously to approve the proclamation
recognizing April 16, 2023 as National Healthcare Decisions Day in Lafayette County.

NATIONAL HEALTHCARE DECISIONS MONTH PROCLAMATION

On a motion by Mr. Lamb and a second by Mr. Byrd, the Board voted
unanimously to read the proclamation by title only. On a motion by Mrs. Walker and a
second by Mr. Byrd, the Board voted unanimously to approve the proclamation
recognizing April, 2023 as National Healthcare Decisions Month in Lafayette County.



ORDINANCE NUMBER 2023-02

On a motion by Mr. Lamb and a second by Mr. Byrd, the Board voted
unanimously to have Mrs. McMillan-Fredriksson read Ordinance No. 2023-02 by title
only. This was the first reading of the Ordinance, the second reading and adoption will be
held at the next Board Meeting.

APPROVE THE BILLS

On a motion by Mr. Lamb and a second by Mrs. Walker, the Board voted
unanimously to approve following bills:
General Fund - $406,456 .48
Emergency 911 Fund - $383.39

RECREATIONAL VEHICLE MORATORIUM

On a motion by Mr. Lamb and a second by Mrs. Walker, the Board voted
unanimously to approve a moratorium on recreational vehicle permits until July 10, 2023.
The moratorium includes permits for individual sites and any new campgrounds. After
some discussion on the issue of recreational vehicles the Board decided to schedule a
workshop. On a motion by Mr. Adams and a second by Mr. Byrd, the Board voted
unanimously to schedule a workshop on Tuesday, April 18, 2023 at 5:30 P.M.

ADJOURN

On a motion by Mr. Byrd and a second by Mr. Adams, the Board voted

unanimously to adjourn.

arnest L. Jones, Chairman

Approved this 25" day of April, 2023.





